
Parent Crib sheet to register with the SIMS Parent App 

The Parent App is using new single sign in technology whereby you use one of your own accounts to sign in to your child’s information from the Academy. I 

know some people are wary about this,  but I assure you’re not exposing your personal life or your child’s academic life. The security is tight and can only be 

accessed if you follow the procedures below. 

1. Our school database holds contact information against each child in the school, one piece of information is your contact email address. This email 

address is the key to your invitation to join the Parent App and authentication.  So, if you think you haven’t received an invitation it is possible that 

you have changed your email address at some point and haven’t advised the school. Just to mention changing your email address in “Parentmail” 

doesn’t change the school database, you have to email :  adminpool@jfan.org.uk 

2. If your email is correct you will have received an email that looks like this: 

 
3. The noreply@sims.co.uk can sometimes be filtered by your email account a junk or spam, so please take a look in those folders first. 

mailto:noreply@sims.co.uk


4. It is important that you follow the instructions in the email before you touch the App on your phone or tablet. You will be asked which account you 

wish to sign in with. Do not chose SIMS ID   

 



5. The next screen you will see is: 

 
6. Click on Register.  

7. The next screen :  You have to enter the birth date  of your child, if you have more than one child in the school just choose one of them. Click on 

verify. This is the link back to our database. If you get an error at this point you will need to ring admin at school to check that the dates of birth are 



correct and that all your children are linked to your account.

 
8. Once you are verified you will be able to go onto the APP using the account you specified. If at any point you change your email address or the 

account, you wish to use you will have to ask for a new activation code and have your contact details changed on the school database. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


